
April 2014 Minutes 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
Club Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of O.B. of $5,674.76……in addition to 

the $5,000.00 we have in the “future fund.” 

 
New member “Robert Hawks” and  a “Kevin…..from NJ” was voted in as a provisional member. 

  
OLD BUSINESS 
 

- Road gravel is ordered and scheduled to be put down on Wednesday the 2nd. 

- Ken Blackford and his CO-CD’s for the Warbird Event reported that everything is on 

schedule for the event in April…..the 11th & 12th. 

- Port-A-Jon to still be lowered down to the road level. 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

- It was reported that the cost of a “Handicap Port-A-Jon” would be too expensive, but, 
for $60.00 more a month we can get a second unit that would remain out at the field 
for the entire flying season, from April until October.  It was approved by the club to 
take on the extra unit. 

- The present members were reminded that the field, as usual, is scheduled to be 
mowed on Tuesday’s and Fridays, and that people should be mindful and remember 
these days.  Of course, the weather could push the schedule around a bit, but people 
could watch their email for exact times during these days as to when it is being 
mowed. 

- It was mentioned that there is a painted “Flight Line” in place……….25’ out in front of 
the “Pilot Line” / stands……….that is there temporarily to give people a gage on how 
far out in front 25’ actually is.  KEEP YOUR PLANES AND CRAFT of all types out 
beyond this line while you stand at the flight line. 

- Tommy Cheek ask the club if they would be willing to give up the day for a special 
“Fly-In” Event for Veterans to come out and learn to fly.  Tommy stated that he would 
like to raise enough money for the event that would pay for a large handful of BNF 
Champ models that the Vets could fly. He asked that not only would he need 
volunteers to “Buddy Box” with the visitors and teach them to fly, but he would need 
help in general to, to help him organize such an event, since has never done this sort 
of thing before.  The club approved having the event, knowing that there is not set 
date yet, and that people that would like to help out, could email Tommy with ideas on 
how to pull it all together.  Tommy agreed to update the club at the next meeting with 
a status of his progress. 

- It was also suggested that the club could possibly incorporate a “Boy Scout” group to 
fly with the Vets as well, teaching them to fly and possibly bring in some new 
members. 

- It was reported that the “Field Clean-Up Day” was a huge success, and that many 
thanks was given to all of those who attended. 



 
 
The club collected $64.00, as Howard Bass won the other $64.00 in the 50/50. 
 
The meeting was adjourned around 7:45 p.m. 
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